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Fair Rates Campaign Issue a 5 Point Plan on Rates

The Northern Ireland Fair Rates Campaign today issued a five point plan for local parties to consider as part of the Programme for Government Committee and in their election manifestos. The proposals are based around ability to pay and campaigners believe the proposals will bring Northern Ireland into line with the rest of the UK. 
The proposals come on the back off Scotland’s rebuttal of the local property tax, where Labour MPs refused to endorse a similar system being introduced in Northern Ireland. 
The 5 Point Plan consists of:

· A Cap at £300,000

· A single person discount

· Disability relief not dependent on having one’s home modified

· Relief for students, not landlords

· Additional relief for pensioners
Campaigners have also written to the local parties seeking a response to the above plan, on the content of the parties responses to St. Andrew’s in relation to the rates issue, whether or not they accept the proposals outlined in the plan and whether or not they intend to include these points in their election manifestos.
Anne Monaghan, Chairperson of the Fair Rates Campaign, said: ‘We are absolutely clear that this new rating system is not only unpopular but unfair. Let us be clear that the local parties can and should review this system once they enter government.

‘We have won concessions from the government on the principal of the cap and additional relief for pensioners. We are now seeking a comprehensive relief package based on ability to pay. 
We are also conscious that the Labour government in Scotland has rejected the system being introduced in Northern Ireland. If we had a devolved assembly this system would never have been introduced’.
ENDS

